
Town Board Meeting      March 1, 2011 
 
The Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:30pm. All board members were present with 
Jack Glennie participating by teleconference after being provided meeting materials via e-mail. 
 
The minutes from the February 1st meeting and were read.  Motion made by Glennie to approve 
the minutes, seconded by Kirchner.  
 
Public Concerns: No public concerns. 
 
The Board considered request from John Happel to permit him to drive his semi tractor and 
empty trailer on Baker Road from March 1 to end of the weight restriction. Motion to approve by 
Kirchner, seconded by Glennie. 
 
The Board considered the recommendation from the Plan Commission to approve the application 
from Paul and Julie Larson for a conditional use permit to establish an on-farm processing plant 
on their existing dairy located at W4260 Cty Q. The Larson’s plan to pasteurize the milk and 
produce yogurt from their own herd and sell both products locally. To do this they would add an 
80’ x 108’ dairy. A motion was made by Kirchner to approve this conditional use permit, 
seconded by Glennie. 
 
The Board reviewed the contract from La Crosse County for solid waste disposal, noting that a 
1% rebate was offered. Under a similar contract in 2010, our rebate was $176.25. A motion was 
made by Glennie to approve the contract, seconded by Kirchner. 
 
Board members reviewed the Certification of Completion that is being used by our building 
inspector when requested by lending institutions. 
 
Attending the Road Maintenance Seminar in Tomah on March 14th will be Steve Kirchner, Mike 
Hesse, Glen Cain and Paul Hanson. 
 
Roads: 
The salt shed was inspected by Alcom, no problems were found. 
 
The date of the April monthly town board meeting has been set for Tuesday, April 12 following 
the Annual Meeting of the Township, as the Spring Election will be held on the first Tuesday. 
 
The Annual Wisconsin Towns Association training session will be held on March 26 at Fox 
Hollow in rural West Salem, attending will be Mike Hesse, Arlan Pfaff, Steve Kirchner and 
Betty Sacia. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.  A motion made by Kirchner to approve receipts #580524 
through 580537, seconded by Glennie. 
 
The township checks were reviewed. A motion was made by Glennie to approve township 
checks # 18044 through 18084.  Seconded by Kirchner. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Glennie, seconded by Kirchner at 8:25 pm. 
 


